

Standardised Trust WG meeting, 2023-05-30, at 14:00-15:05 CET

Present: Harri Rantanen, Gunnar Collin, Saila Alapiha, Sari Jylhä, Seija Haavisto-Virtanen, Pirjo Blå, Kirsi Larkiala, Laura Salli, Vlada Niemi

The agenda

1. Some common matters
 - a. Member status
 - i. no changes
 - b. Standardised Trust work continuation in respect of all market developments – are we still needed and relevant?
 - i. Autumn Plenary and possible event at OP (and SEB)
 1. Let us discuss the Plenary and Event setup on the next meeting
 - ii. Suggestion to have this community work discussed in the Autumn Plenary meeting
 - iii. Many opinions pro Standardised Trust work to continue with doubts, how fast Swift & ISO 20022 API development will evolve
 - c. Swift & ICC DSI API gtee standard development under ISO 20022
 - i. MT798 interoperability to be kept due to banks continuing communicating with MT7xx, which might mean a lagging and slow development
 - d. Possible attention at the national SWIFT member groups
 - i. Finnish National Member group participation of TF items is still unclear as there should be changes into the rules on the team's costs split
 1. Some model way of working could be copied from Germany where the company group is existing
 - e. Market news
 - i. Surecomp RIVO and Komgo Konsole have non-Swift communication and also their own standard in APIs. This is applied to Digital Vault Services as well.
 - ii. ICC Finland Digital Economy group available for ICC member companies, Harri chairing – MLETR in Finland as the first step
2. Guarantees
 - a. G8 – As Riitta was not on place and Laura has changed employer here in between, the results of their task force will be presented on the next meeting. Harri will help out Laura to get regain access to the community SharePoint folders where some samples are already stored.
 - i. Indian bank gtee use case presented by Rebeca to the team. This is a model example of traditional gtee texts that could be mapped with our semantic model to a structured format for information-based processing and use the traditional text as an attachment / appendix
 - b. G14.1 – no news
 - c. G15 – no news
 - d. G16 – Saila and Riitta will come back to the amendment/claim/reduction use cases by the next meeting
3. Documentary Credits
 - a. DC2.1 & DC2.2 – Vlada will be on vacation, but Saila and Vlada will agree on their work's next steps around mid-summer
4. Next meeting on the 19th of June, 2023 at 14:00 CET

Author

Harri Rantanen